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Pastor’s Reflections … 

Bah, Humbug! 

It was the week before the annual meeting, 
and all through the office, not a creature was 

resting, not even the mice!  The annual reports were stacked 
on the table with care, in hopes that eager readers would 
soon be there.   
 
OK, maybe not quite.  It’s not Christmas, and we are not 
eagerly waiting for the “St Nicholas, sugar plums, and a 
band of reindeer.”  But we are all wrapped up, not in gifts, 
but in all the prep it takes to get ready for the meeting.   
 
At the same time, I’m trying to figure out 
what to write for this newsletter.  Budgets, 
agendas, resolutions, calendars, even 
summer camping at Sugar Creek.  All have 
been a part of my day. Almost enough to 
elicit an emphatic “Bah, humbug!” 
 
And then, as if that isn’t enough, we’ve got a Lenten “round-
robin” set for this year (see the article on page ??), and that 
means I have some sermons to ponder and to write.  Ugh! 
 
Of course, things aren’t much better outside.  Snow 
abounds, for the moment, but a thaw is on the way, and the 
Super Bowl beckons.  Pastor Jean and I host our conference 
meeting here in early February (what are we going to do?), 
and we’ve signed up to assist with the bookfair at the 
elementary school.  I need to get my mother to Minneapolis 
as well as do her taxes, and then … oh … my taxes too! 
 
Like I said, “Bah, humbug!” 
 
OK, so I’m not in much of a Christmas spirit, but then again, 
it’s not Christmas anymore.  But remember?  Lent is coming.  
Oh, that’s right – and that means some more sermons, and  
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for me some travel – to the Presbyterian Church, to 
Onalaska, and even to La Crescent.   
 
Too much.  Way too much. So, one more time … “Bah, 
humbug!” 
 
That is the way it feels … and looking around, that’s the way 
the world is these days.  Full, overwhelming, taxing, 
wearying, confusing, stuffed, packed … enough to make one 
cry out, “Bah humbug!”   
 
But remember?  Lent is coming!   
 
No, not the sermons or the travel, or the “quickly moving on 
beyond the annual meeting to the next item on the agenda."  
Lent.  Real, honest-to-goodness Lent. 
 
Practically speaking, that means, for us, the resumption of 
Lenten soup suppers … and a time for worship … But more 
than that, a time to reflect on all that we are experiencing 
these days.  The burdens, the uncertainty, the anxieties, the 
“I’m worn out and I don’t know how much more I can take” 
feeling that seems to fill our world. 
 
And more. Lent is also about me.  About my weakness, my 
brokenness, my vulnerability, and yes, even though we don’t 
like to admit it – my failure, my sinfulness, my “focus only on 
me” attitude.   

 
Lent is about looking in the mirror and 
seeing who and what we are and being 
honest with ourselves – it’s not a pretty 
sight!  Who wants to go there?  Really, do I 
really want to look at me?  So, one more 
time, “Bah, humbug.”   
 

But wait.  Lent is indeed about looking at me, and seeing 
what I don’t want to see.  Lent, however, is also about  
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seeing beyond me.  Seeing something more than me.  
Seeing Jesus. 
 
We enter Lent with an eye to who and what we 
are, but with the other eye on who and what 
Jesus is, and in Jesus, what God is up to.  We 
look ahead, through the season of Lent, and 
there, in the distance we see a cross and 
then … an empty tomb.  Lent is about God at 
work in the midst of our brokenness, failure, sinfulness, 
weariness, anxiety, confusion, and all the rest of it.  God at 
work to restore life and hope even in the midst of all that. 
 
That changes things.  Yes, I’m busy and wrapped up in a lot 
of stuff, but Lent offers me something new, even refreshing.  
It offers the opportunity to come clean, to “’fess up,” and to 
bare my soul.  But to do that in confidence, that through 
Jesus I am renewed and restored.  Like a nice shower after 
a hot and sweaty workout, Lent rejuvenates me.  Because 
Lent is about my opening myself up … and God going to 
work on me.   
 
So, back to my week.  Yep, lots to do this week … and next.  
Stuff to complete and accomplish.  But then comes Lent.  
And the invitation to take a deep breath, empty my garbage, 
and be cleansed by God’s grace.  

 
I invite you to do the same.  Take a 
break from the hectic world around 
you.  Find a way to let go of 
yourself, and let God do a bit of 
“early spring cleaning.”  Sunday 
worship, mid-week worship, soup 

suppers.  Give them a try.  Or find another way, out in the 
world, meeting the needs of someone … in need.  Find a 
way to do more than just make it through.  Find a way to 
discover the richness that comes when you are honest about 
yourself, and open to God’s work in you.  
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And maybe that is what can allow us to rise 
above (or better yet, be lifted up above) all the 
turmoil and hectic-ness of an increasingly 
frantic and frenetic world.  God at work in 
us … through the Jesus of the cross and the 
empty tomb. 
 
Might even change “Bah, humbug” to “Thank 
you, Jesus!” 

Pastor Jon 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 Jesus is Lord and Savior. 
 All are welcome, and we are intentional about 

that welcome. 
 God gifts and calls every one of every age to be 

a difference maker in the world. 
 We treasure the gift of creation and embrace the 

call to protect God’s world. 
 We value the gathering of God’s people in 

worship and all our ministries. 
 We seek the guidance of the Holy Spirit in a 

world that has changed dramatically. 
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If you missed it last year, not to 

fear … it’s back! … bring a dish to 

share or just come and enjoy the 

treats …  

 

 

Second annual  
Mardi Gras Fest 

Potluck Sampler 
Shake off the winter blahs! 

Come one … come all  
 

Sunday, February 11 
3 - 5 PM 

 

Join us for … 
 

Food … prizes … music …  

activities for kids … 
 

Cook up a batch of your favorite recipe, bring it to church, along with a copy of 
your recipe. We’ll serve small samples, and see whose recipes are the favorites!  
Talk to Pastor Jean for more details. Sign up in the Gathering Area! 
 

Sample the food … and vote for your favorites! 
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Worship Opportunities 
 

Saturday 6 PM 

Sunday 8 & 10:30 AM 
 

 

 

Livestreaming of 10:30 worship  

is here! 
 
Find the livestreaming link on the home 
page of our web site 
(www.oursaviorswestsalem.org).    
 
Livestreams remain on the YouTube page for later viewing 
as well, or go to the video page of our web site to view 
worship when the time works for you! 
 
 
 
 

Ash Wednesday 

Worship 

February 14 

6:15 PM 

Ashes and Holy Communion  
 

Ashes and message, music and hymns, and the 

Sacrament, as we begin the journey of Lent  
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Lenten Worship 

It’s “Round Robin” Season! 

 

Wednesdays  

February 21 - March 20 

                           6:15 PM 
 

Weekly worship featuring Holden Evening Prayer, with a 
message focusing on the “wandering heart” of the Apostle 
Peter.  Come and explore with us a very imperfect, yet 
faithful servant of Jesus, and consider how Peter’s story 
is…ours too!   
 
An added treat this year is different voices!  We are joining 
several congregations in a “round robin,” as Pastor Jon 
travels…and other pastors join us to share the message! 
 
   February 21 – “Jesus sought me” (Pastor Jon) 
   February 28 – “Rescue me from danger”  

    (Pr Jason Stanton, First Lutheran, Onalaska) 
   March 6 – “I’m fixed upon it”  

(Pr Dan McCurdy, West Salem Presbyterian) 
   March 13 – “Praise the mount” (Pastor Jon) 
   March 20 – “Teach me”  

  (Pr Kary Jonas, Prince of Peace, La Crescent) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
We will have a simple 
meal, along with dessert, prior to the service each week at 
5:30 PM.  We still need folks to provide dessert for these 
meals. A sign-up sheet can be found in the Gathering Area.  
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Faith Formation …  

Sunday School 
 

It’s hard to believe we are halfway 
through our Sunday School year!  Coming off the highs of 
Christmas, in January we hit a “mid-winter” skid in 
attendance, but we are hopeful things will pick up as we 
anticipate spring. The children continue to practice their 
music and we are excited to be singing in worship along 
with the Senior Choir at the 10:30 AM Celebration of Hope 
service on February 11. We will also be burying our 
Alleluia’s that day as we prepare for the season of Lent.  

We look forward to seeing our kids and checking out what 
our friends from Whirl are up to.  
 

Parents:  As we look towards Easter, we will once again be 

doing an Egg Hunt on Palm Sunday. We invite you to be a 
part of this event that the kids very much look forward to! 
Speak with Gretchen Eckland or Pastor Jean to help.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

First Communion Instruction 
 
5th graders … and any older kids who missed it … First 
Communion instruction coming soon!  Sundays, March 3 
and March 17 … from 1:30- 3 PM.  Learn about the 
Sacrament, create your own communion cup, and bake 
some “unleavened” bread.  Parents are asked to join us!  
For more information see Pastor Jean or Pastor Jon. Our 
students will receive communion for the first time during 
worship on Maundy Thursday, March 28, at 7 PM.  
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Sunday School Offering … 

Water is Life 
 
Lack of safe water is one of the biggest challenges to 
overcoming poverty. It’s also one of the most powerful 
opportunities to create change. With a simple water well, as 
many as 500 families gain access to clean, safe water. 
Communities are healthier. People spend less money on 
medical expenses and more on food and education. And, 
instead of spending hours each day gathering water for the 
family, women and children have time for work and school. 
Talk about a future filled with hope!  A simple water well 
costs $2,500. We are doing our part to obtain a share of 
providing a well.   
 
Check out the bulletin board by Pastor Jean’s office, and 
watch as we will soon move our buckets off the board.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friendly competition – 1st graders are in a comfortable lead with 

$104, followed by the 4th graders at $83. All together our children 

have brought in $362.74 for the ELCA World Hunger Water Project. 

Way to go kids! You are making a difference in the lives of people! 
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Faith Formation … 

Confirmation Ministry 
 
6th grade meets on February 7 at 6 PM, 
and then takes a Lenten break.  
 

7th grade has class on February 7 at 6 PM, and then it too 
takes a Lenten break … but some of the kids will be helping 
with Lenten soup suppers.     
 
8th and 9th graders who did not attend the second finance 
class on January 24, have class on February 7 – with 
parents.  

 9th graders will work on their art project on February 21 
after Lenten worship. 

 8th graders will work on their art project on February 28 
after Lenten worship. And … some of the kids will be helping 
with Lenten soup suppers.   
 

See Pastor Jon for more information!  
 
 

 

 

 

Friendly reminder … 

7th through 9th graders should be working 
on their Worship Notes … you are 
EXPECTED to do 20 notes before the 
end of April! Lots of opportunities coming up with Lent and 
Holy Week upon us. Check out your progress on the bulletin 
board across from Pastor Jean’s office! 
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As our college students are 
studying in challenging 
environments at home or on 

campus, we keep 
them in our thoughts and prayers.  This month 
please pray for:  Elly Goodenough (WTC), Zach 
Fitzpatrick (WTC), Maddie Haun (UW-M), Anna 
McConkey (UW-EC), Mahli Fleckenstein 
(Viterbo), and Zane Langrehr (Northwest College 
- WY).  

 

 
 
 

 

Adult Bible Study 
 

Wednesdays 9:30-11 AM 
In the Library – or join us by Zoom 

 
We are still studying … so much to learn … and, yes, really, 
fun to be had!  Come and join us as we study the coming 
Sunday’s gospel reading, ponder God’s message to us, and 
have some time for good conversation and fellowship.   
 
See Pastor Jon for more information, or to get the Zoom link. 
 
 
 
 
 

Coffee & Conversation 

 at Linda’s Bakery 

9:30 AM on Tuesday, February 13 
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SUGAR CREEK Bible camp – 2024 

 
It’s not too early to start thinking about Summer Bible Camp!  
To find out more information about the summer schedule, 
check out their website at:  

http://wp.sugarcreekbiblecamp.org/ 

 

 
 

Our Savior’s CAMPERSHIPS available 

$350 full week -- $150 half week 

Request forms due in the church office  
NO LATER than May 2nd  

 
(Coming soon … forms to be available in the church office,  

or on the website – www.oursaviorswestsalem.org) 

Remember that camperships will be given to the campers in 
worship on May 11-12 and it is the responsibility of the family to 
get the checks to camp.  
 
  

http://wp.sugarcreekbiblecamp.org/
http://wp.sugarcreekbiblecamp.org/
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Hungry Jar Offering for 

February – 

LaCrosse Warming Center 
 
 
The weather outside is frigid … this is 

Wisconsin!  The La Crosse Warming Center’s mission is to 
work with the greater La Crosse community to better serve 
those experiencing homelessness with dignity and respect 
by providing a safe and warm place for homeless adults 18 
years and older to get in out of the cold during the winter 
months from November 1 until May 1. The Warming Center 
is located at 413 South Third Street in La Crosse. Guests 
are able to take a shower and wash their clothes. To keep 
the doors open, hundreds of volunteers from area churches 
and the community are needed to staff the center. Please be 
generous as we care for those who are hurting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Thank you for your generous donations 
to the Hungry Jar …  

 December – Sleep in Heavenly Peace 
- $1,289.12 
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Tech Invite 
 
As we continue to roll out our new tech in 
the sanctuary, we are looking for folk who 
are interested in “working the system.”  If 
you might be one of 

them, Dean Olson invites you to join him 
during worship and see how it all comes 
together – and maybe discover that it 
isn’t as overwhelming as it looks!  See 
Dean or Pastor Jon for more information.  
 
 
 
 
 

ELCA World Hunger Water Project 

From the World Hunger Committee 

 
By now we hope you are learning, in the 
bulletins, more about water availability and 
issues of contamination. Our goal is to raise 
money for 3 wells ($7,500) by June of this 
year. We received $1,400 from our work 
with June Dairy Days and another $500 with 
chocolate, coffee, and ornaments during 
Advent season.   
 
There are some members from church who 
are making a year commitment for a monthly donation to 
World Hunger for this water project.  Could you join us?  Any 
donation amount by you is appreciated.  If enough give 
monthly, together we will meet our goal. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this gift! 
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Care and Share Food Pantry 

 

One of Our Savior’s significant ministries 
is our support of the Care and Share 
Food Pantry.  The pantry is not ours – it 
is a community venture.  It is, however, 
housed in our building, and receives significant financial 
support and “people power” from the congregation.  The 
pantry has been around for 33 years, doing great ministry to 
the people of West Salem, Bangor, and beyond.   
 
Because of all the great work it has done, we want to 
acknowledge and thank all who have made this ministry 
happen.  And … we want to rejoice in all God has made 
possible through the pantry. 
 
Recently, the pantry leadership changed.  Melody Schmitz 
now heads the pantry (thank you, Melody!), with the help of 
lots of other hands. 
  
As we celebrate this ministry, we want to especially thank 
Judy Long and Helen Herold for their YEARS of leadership 
of the panty.  Countless hours of work by Judy and Helen 
has allowed the pantry to become what it is today. 
 
So … join us in worship … 

Sunday, February 4 at 8 & 10:30  
 

We will lift up the ministry of the Care and Share Food 
Pantry, offer thanks to all who have been a part of this 
ministry, and especially give thanks to Judy and Helen for all 
they have done for this ministry.   
 

But … we won’t forget … to also thank a good and generous 
God for the opportunity to be faithful disciples of Jesus 
through the work of the food pantry!  
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Thank you …   
… to the January newsletter mailing crew:  
Bev Bockenhauer, Carolyn Karl, and Carol 
Thompson. 
 
 

 

Received from others … 

… Thank you very much for the final exam Kwik Trip gift 
card, it was put to good use! It has been nice connecting 
with you and Pastor Jon over the past few weeks in church. 
Thanks again for thinking of me while I’m at school! 

Liam Sjoquist 

… Thank you for the Kwik Trip gift card! I really appreciate 
you for thinking of me while I am away at college. Sincerely, 

Laruen Bell 

… Thank you all so much for thinking of me and praying for 
me while I was away at school this fall. I am so grateful for 
such a supportive home church family to come back to. I am 
excited to be home and celebrate the holidays with my 
friends and family. I will use the gift card as I prepare to 
travel back to school for the spring. Thanks & Merry 
Christmas, 

Madeline Janisch  

Thank you so much for providing Christmas gifts for the 
residents at Lakeview Health Center. The residents enjoyed 
their party and the gifts they received. Thank you for helping 
to brighten the season for our residents.  

Kari Coaty, Household Coordinator 
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New Members 
 
Everyone (and we mean, everyone!) is welcome 
at Our Savior’s, and welcome to our ministries 
and activities, even if you are not a member.   
 
But … if you’d like to join the congregation … 
we’d love to have you!  If you come from another Lutheran 
congregation, a transfer works best.  
 
Or, if you come from another Christian tradition, we 
periodically offer a new member class to help you learn more 
about how Lutherans understand the faith we share.  Pastor 
Jon is looking to get a class started, so this is a great 
time.  For more information on membership and how it can 
happen for you, see Pastor Jon or Pastor Jean! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastoral Acts: 

Funeral – Elna “Babe” Witt – January 20 
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Capital Fund Appeal 
 

The Capital Fund Appeal continues!  
To date close to $100,000 has been 
given or pledged toward our goal of 
$250,000 in three years.  THANK 
YOU to all who have stepped 
forward to help maintain our building 
and facilities as we move into the 
future.  Remember, we are “fixin’ for 
Jesus!” 
 

We continue to 
invite intents and 
gifts to meet 

these needs.  It is never too late to share 
your intent with us.  Remember that gifts 
can be made by marking your envelope 
“building fund,” or you can make an 
electronic gift.  Use the QR code or go to 
our giving page at oursaviorswestsalem.org/giving/. 
 
Thank you all for your support and your sharing with us.  For 
more information contact the office or speak with one of the 
pastors.   
 

 

  

Our 
Savior’s 

Lutheran 
Church 
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Financial Support Ministry 
As we approach the end of the year! 

 

THANK YOU!!!  Thank you for your continued financial 
support of our ministry together!   
 
As we come to the end of the year your gifts are even more 
important to assist in finishing the year, ready to move into a 
new year of mission and ministry! 
  
Financial gifts can be shared in 
worship, by mail, or placed in our 
locked mailbox.  You can also make 
gifts electronically.  Go to 
www.oursaviorswestsalem.org/giving 
or use our QR code. 
 

Thank you for your support.   

We are grateful for your partnership as  

we proclaim the good news of Jesus Christ! 
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By the numbers… 

 

Ministry is not a numbers 
game, but numbers can help 
us get a feel for what is 
happening as we carry out our 
part of God’s work in the 
world!  Numbers help us 

measure our faithful response to God’s call, both in our 
financial support and our worship life.  So … here is a 
snapshot of our ministry … by the numbers! 
 

 
2023 Ministry at Work   

 
Actual-Dec Actual-YTD Budget-YTD 

Income $56,273.51 $348,546.73 $361,425.00 

Prepaid  $13,362.00 $13,362.00 

Expense $28,637.37 $368,874.79 $381,111.00 

Net $27,636.14 ($6,966.06)  

    

 2023 Worship Life – Weekly average   

 In-building 
Actual 

Online 
Estimate 

TOTAL 

December 211 83 294 

Year to Date 158 71 229 
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Congregation Council 

The Congregation Council met on Monday, 

January 15, with President Jeff Haldeman 

presiding.   

At this meeting the council: 

+ Shared in devotions around John 1:1-5. 

+ Approved the minutes from the December meeting, and 

received financials for December and the pastors’ reports. 

+ Heard reports on a number of congregational ministries. 

+ Heard that Pastor Jon will gather with a variety of folk on 

January 28 to consider youth ministry.  Council members 

were encouraged to join the conversation. 

+ Authorized the Signage Task Force to move ahead with the 

proposed interior signs, at a cost not to exceed $1,000. 

+ Set worship time for Ash Wednesday and mid-week Lenten 

worship at 6:15 pm on Wednesdays.     

+ Voted to recommend the quote from DBS Group for storm 

damage repair of church building to the Congregation annual 

meeting, and to defer work on the house and garage until 

further examination in spring. 

+ Received an update on nominations for council and other 

positions.  

+ Reviewed the budget proposal from the Administration 

Committee.  Voted to recommend the budget to the annual 

meeting as presented, with a small change in the proposed 

salaries. 

+ Received as information the Mission Endowment Fund 

proposal to be presented to the annual meeting. 

+ Heard that Our Savior’s will host a synod retreat on February 

17 for congregation council members and officers from 

around the synod, and were encouraged to attend. 

 

The council next meets on Monday, February 12 at 7 PM.  If you 

have questions, or if you have ideas for enhancing the ministry of 

Our Savior’s, contact Jeff Haldeman or one of the pastors. 
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Annual Meeting Review 

 

The 2024 Annual Meeting met on Sunday, 

January 28, to reflect on our ministry, set goals 

for 2024, and celebrate God’s gifts of life and 

hope.  We worshiped together, laughed a bit, and then went forth 

empowered by the Holy Spirit. 

 

President Jeff Haldeman called the meeting to order at 11:33 am, 

with 42 voting members in attendance.  We began with devotions 

and a video message from Bishop Felix Malpica of the La Crosse 

Area Synod. 

 

Reports from the pastors, president, committees and ministries 

were all received, as were a number of financial reports.  Pastor 

Jon noted that although our general budget ended the year with a 

small deficit, other ministries, such as the hungry jar were up 

significantly.  We are thankful to all who provided support for our 

work together, and most of all, we are thankful to our gracious and 

generous God! 

 

In business, the meeting took several actions that will impact the 

congregation, but also make a difference in the lives of many 

people nearby and around the world: 

 

• The budget for 2024, including our mission support of over 

$38,000 through the synod, campus ministry, and Sugar 

Creek Bible camp was adopted. 

 

• The Mission Endowment Fund disbursement for 2024 was 

adopted as proposed.  A portion of the disbursement will 

assist with building repairs, but almost $13,000 will go to 

meet human needs in our community and around the world. 

 

• A resolution authorizing the repairs to the building 

resulting from the storm in late July was approved.  Most of 

the cost will be born by insurance.  The meeting decided to  
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defer action on the rental house and the garage until further 

examination later in spring. 

 

• Constitution revisions as recommended by the ELCA were 

adopted.  Pastor Jon noted that the revisions consisted of 

clarification of language and did not change the way we 

operate. 

 

• Acting on a request from the family, the congregation 

shifted $25,000 from the Michelson Scholarship Fund, with 

$10,000 going to the Building Fund, and $15,000 to a new 

organ fund.   

 

The meeting also elected persons to positions of leadership in the 

congregation: 

• Congregation Council:  Tiffany Janisch, Brenda 

Skittone, Gerald Greeno 

• Synod Assembly voting members:  Jeff and Melissa 

Haldeman, Carla Burkhardt, Jaime Fortier 

• Mission Endowment Fund: Lee Friell 

• Sugar Creek: Jeff Haldeman and Naoko Giblin 

• Eagle Crest Communities: Carolyn Karl and Eric Ender 

 

The meeting declined to elect a Nominating Committee, opting 

instead for a more “discernment based” approach.  

 

Pastor Jon expressed thanks to all who make the life and work of 

Our Savior’s happen, from council and leadership, to music and 

ministry participants, and everyone else who shares their gifts and 

talents.  Carolyn Karl expressed thanks to the pastors. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 12:08 pm with Pastor Jon leading in 

closing prayer.   

 

Thank you to all who joined us, and to all who are a part of the 

work we do as the people of God! 

  



26 
 

Worship Leaders - February 

 

         February 3-4 

         6 p.m. 
Worship Assistant   Olivia Sprehn 
Communion Assistant  Jon Hetland 
Welcoming Team    Todd & Inger Michael 

         8 a.m.     10:30 a.m. 
Worship Assistant   Alana Steinke   Addy Tlustosch 
Communion Assistant  Jim Quamme   Michelle Witte 
Welcoming Team    E&J Hansen Family Steve & Sue Ahles 
 
Home Communion   Bev Bockenhauer 
Altar Guild February   Cindy Averbeck /Jaime Fortier 
 
 
         February 10-11 

         6 p.m.  
Worship Assistant   Ariel Wuensch 
Communion Assistant  Judy Gilbert 
Welcoming Team    Phil & Judy Gilbert 

         8 a.m.     10:30 a.m. 
Worship Assistant   Isaac Arentz    Will Byom 
Communion Assistant  Melody Schmitz  Corey Sjoquist 
Welcoming Team    Massman Family  McConkey Family 

Home Communion   Judy Gilbert 
 
 
         Ash Wednesday, February 14 

         6:15 p.m. 
Worship Assistant   Deanna Christianson 
Communion Assistant  Bonny Goodenough 
Welcoming Team    N&D Christianson Family 
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         February 17-18 

         6 p.m. 
Worship Assistant   Arianna Clements 
Communion Assistant  Judy Morzinski 
Welcoming Team    Bell Family  

         8 a.m.      10:30 a.m. 
Worship Assistant   Candace Drury  Anna Gross 
Communion Assistant  Naoko Giblin   Gillian Twite 
Welcoming Team    Rasmussen Family Fortier Family 

Home Communion   _____________ 
 
 
         February 24-25 

         6 p.m. 
Worship Assistant   Jesse Jothen 
Communion Assistant  Julie Quackenbush 
Welcoming Team    Laack Family  

         8 a.m.      10:30 a.m. 
Worship Assistant   Zander Clements  Anna Witte  
Communion Assistant  _____________  Rich Clements 
Welcoming Team    T&D Jones    Sjoquist Family 

Home Communion   Carolyn Karl 
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Mission Endowment 

Fund 
 

We continue our series of articles on 
Endowments, what they are, what they do, and how they can 
support the ministry of Our Savior’s Mission Endowment 
Fund in ways that work for you. 
 

ELCA Donor Advised Funds 
 
ELCA Donor Advised Funds are a way in which a donor 
may retain practical control of how much, when, and to what 
ministry a gift to the ELCA is distributed. By giving, a person 
may contract with the ELCA not only to retain supervision of 
the use of the gift with ELCA ministries, but may also pass 
that supervision to family members to encourage their faith-
based giving. By making the gift of $25,000 or more, the 
fund may become an endowment, meaning that principal is 
retained and only earnings are distributed annually. In effect, 
this creates a vehicle similar to the foundations utilized by 
the wealthy. Family members continue to make distribution 
decisions, and the philanthropy of the donor therefore 
continues long after their life. But most of all, the family has 
the satisfaction of making significant gifts each year to 
worthwhile ministries. 
 
What ministries?  Our Savior’s … or Our Savior’s 
Endowment Fund … or Sugar Creek … or Campus Ministry 
… or the La Crosse Area Synod … or the World Hunger 
Appeal…or lots of other ministries that meet the needs of 
people. 
 

For more information speak with one of the pastors, or with a 
member of Our Savior’s Mission Endowment Team – Jeff 
Rich, Lee Friell, Katie Drury, Melody Schmitz, Scott 
Thompson.  
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Thrivent Choice Dollars 

 

Remember that if you are a Thrivent 
member you may have “Thrivent 

Choice Dollars” to direct.  Our Savior’s is one of the many 
potential recipients of your choice dollars, but your direction 
needs to be made each time.   A number of Our Savior's folk 
direct their choice dollars – do you?  See Thrivent’s web site 
for more information or stop by the office and we will help 
you out. 
 

 

 

 

Care and Share Food Pantry 

The Care and Share Food Pantry is open 
Saturdays, 10 AM to Noon. We are thankful 
for all the donations we have recently 
received. Many local families have benefited 
from your generosity. Monetary, food, and 
personal items are always appreciated. 

 

 

 

 

 

Scrip Cards Available 
 

Scrip cards make great gifts and help 
support Our Savior’s Sugar Creek Bible 
Camp Camperships and World Hunger!  
You can’t beat that!! 

Culver’s, Kwik Trip, Kwik 
Trip car wash, Woodman’s. 

Available after worship services and in 
the office during the week.  
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EASTER GARDEN 

 
Once again you will have the opportunity to fill the sanctuary 
with flowers in memory or honor of a loved one(s).  The cost 
of the spring flowers will be $24. 
 
The money will be used to buy an assortment of spring 
flowers from Under the Rust for an Easter display. 
 
Please fill out this form and submit the $24 to the Church 
Office by March 11.  These gifts and names will be 
acknowledged in the Easter Sunday Bulletin. 
 
 
Name _______________________________    $ ________ 
 
 
In Memory of: 
 
________________________________________________ 
 
 
In Honor of: 
 
________________________________________________ 
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Web Site: www.oursaviorswestsalem.org 
OUR SAVIOR’S STAFF 

Pastor Jonathan Schmidt, Senior Pastor   612-0217 
 Email: pastorjon@oursaviorswestsalem.org 
Pastor Jean Schmidt, Associate Pastor    612-0217 
 Email: pastorjean@oursaviorswestsalem.org 
Kris Seeger, Administrative Assistant Church Office:  786-0030 
 Email: office@oursaviorswestsalem.org 
Rachel Holthaus, Director of Youth Ministry  (405) 474-7201 
 Email: youth@oursaviorswestsalem.org 
 Email: rachel.holthaus10.3@gmail.com 
Jill Iliff, Treasurer 
 Email: treasurer@oursaviorswestsalem.org 
Linda Berg, Organist/Choir Accompanist/Director of Music 
 Email: linda@oursaviorswestsalem.org 
Laurie Noelke, Handbell Choir Director/Assistant Worship Musician 
Eric Sorenson, Senior Choir Director  
Karen DeSchepper, Financial Secretary  
Josh Corning, Custodian  

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter Deadline – 

February 15 
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